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Dear Residents and Family Members, 
 
On Sunday July 25th, we were informed of a staff member at the Health Services Center 
(HSC) who tested positive for the COVID-19 virus. Residents who were cared for by the 
staff member will be in quarantine for 14 days for precautionary measures and family 
members have been notified. 
 
At this time indoor visitations are only permitted for essential visits and for Spiritual Care 
Team members. Spiritual Care Team members (SCTM) will continue to test on a weekly 
basis for the COVID-19 virus. All essential visitors and SCTM will require to wear a face 
shield or goggles, N95 mask and will follow screening requirements as set forth by 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and the Los Angeles County Public 
Health guidelines. 
 
All residents at HSC in the green and yellow zone may continue with outdoor visitations. 
Per our Los Angeles County Department of Public Health nurse, all visitors visiting 
outside must wear a surgical mask at all times no matter their vaccination status due to 
the Los Angeles County COVID-19 positivity surge. 
 
Please contact Vanessa Ramirez at (909) 399-5550 or vramirez@pilgrimplace.org, to 
schedule an appointment. To accommodate planned visitations we ask that you 
schedule your visit(s) at least 48 hours in advance.  
 
If you are not feeling well or have been exposed to the COVID-19 virus, we highly 
recommend you cancel and reschedule your visitation, for the wellbeing of your loved 
one, our residents, and staff members.  
 
If you have any questions please contact us at (909) 399-5550, email us at 
vramirez@pilgrimplace.org, or visit our website www.pilgrimplace.org for updates. 
 
Stay safe and warm regards,  
 
Pilgrim Place Health Services Center 

721 Harrison Ave 

Claremont, CA 91711 
 

Tel: (909) 399-5550 

Fax: (909) 399-5556 
 

www.pilgrimplace.org 
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